HELP WANTED FOR FARM-TO-SCHOOL DEMONSTRATION CROP
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The Kingston Farm and Garden Co-op Giving Garden experienced great success in 2011.  Thanks to the savvy management of Laura Lyons and the added efforts of several dedicated volunteers, we produced a total of 691 (!) pounds of a variety of vegetables. The vegetables were donated to grateful patrons of the Sharenet Food Bank. The Giving Garden will be more than doubled in size for 2012, and we hope for more than a half-ton of fresh, local, organically-managed produce for the food bank!

In 2012, in addition to the enlarged Giving Garden, we intend to grow a demonstration crop for the Farm-to-School program.  The target end product is a single locally-grown, organically-managed vegetable in sufficient quantities to provide North Kitsap school cafeterias with servings for several cafeteria meals.  For the ease of growing and preservation, we are planning to cultivate pole beans.  We will keep records of costs and production, in order to establish a baseline for what is involved in “buying local”.  The crop will be free to the school district.
We need volunteers.  We would like to involve school children.  There is a definite potential to involve the youth community and new volunteers for working the garden and harvesting the crop for the local schools. If you are interested in volunteering your time and / or sharing resources, knowledge and referrals that could help make this project come to fruition, please contact Aline Bradley, a Co-op member and Giving Garden volunteer who is enthusiastic about promoting gardening and community outreach for kids.
To contact Aline, her e-mail is: growkingstonforkids@gmail.com , or  call 360-779-4455.

· See the Co-op’s web page at: http://www.growkingston.org/. 

· See Laura Lyons’ Modern Victory Garden web site at: http://www.modernvictorygarden.com/
· See the 2012 breakdown of Giving Garden produce at: http://www.growkingston.org/Giving-Garden.html 

